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Friday 20th January 2023 

Dear Cuddington Parents and Families, 

A week full of snow and blue skies this week and with that comes happy, smiling children (until the cold becomes 

too much for fingers and toes)! Slippers have been a welcome treat when coming back inside to warm our feet 

and keep our carpets and other flooring much cleaner 😊 

This week, our children have been learning about ‘Resilience,’ in Personal Development and the importance of 

‘trying our best,’ ‘working hard not to give up’ and thinking about how we can solve problems before asking for 

help. I am hoping that you can talk to your children about this and share with them times when you are having 

to be resilient too. 

During week beginning 13th February, our class teachers will meet with parents of children with a special 

educational need – if this is you, please look out for the email coming your way on Monday to book an 

appointment.  

Sporting Celebrations 

Once again, Cuddington have excelled in Sport. Our Year 4 children have represented us in mini Netball games at 

Weaverham High School, where not only did we win all our games, but we were recognised for a ‘Spirit of the 

Games’ ward. Our Year 5 and Year 6 girls represented us in the Girls Football Finals – this is where we saw 

resilience – determined to keep going in the face of adversity. Our Year 5 and Year 6 athletics team competed 

against local schools on Monday and finished a respectable 1st place to take us through to the finals. Huge thanks 

must go to Mrs Austin for organising all of these competitions and to all of our parents who have helped us with 

transport. Transport costs have more than doubled over the past few months and without parental support, our 

children would not be able to attend any of these events.  

Create Learning Trust work 

This week, colleagues from our 3 trust schools have come together again for Part 2 of their First Aid training. 

Thank you to Amy Monksmith from ‘So Coach,’ for delivering high quality training. Also, this week, early years 

(Reception) teachers from across the trust have worked together to secure Guiding Principles for a high quality 

Early Years provision.  It was a privilege to engage in such positive professional dialogue and see first hand the 

knowledge, enthusiasm and commitment all our Early Years professionals have. 

PE Kits 

We have had more children than usual forgetting their PE kits this week – so this is a polite reminder to parents 

to ensure their child has their PE kit in school. Please send it in with your child each Monday then it can be taken 

home each Friday to wash.  

Have a happy weekend when it arrives, 

Kind regards, 

Mrs S Mills 

Head Teacher 
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